

Clean Green Croydon Cabinet Member Bulletin Councillor Stuart Collins October 2019

LATEST NEWS

New Recycling

I'm delighted to announce that Croydon is on track to meet its target of recycling over 50% of its household waste by 2020. It is now one year on from when we introduced the new bins. This followed the bold decision to increase the capacity for recycling and reduce the capacity for the residual (landfill) bins and it is great to see that this has already had a big impact on increasing recycling and reducing residual waste. I would like to say a big thank you to all our residents for getting behind the new system and for their continued efforts to recycle all they can. This has raised our recycling rate to 48%, from around 38% and is a fantastic achievement. Croydon want to achieve 50% recycling by 2020 and we are almost there. I'd also like to thank officers and our contractor for their hard work in ensuring such a major change took place with as little disruption to the service as possible.

Recycling Week

To help us reach this ambitious target of 50% recycling by 2020 Croydon recently supported National Recycling Week, which ran from 23-29 September. There were adverts in the trams as well as a short film entitled 'Recycling the Journey' which shows where all our recycling goes once it has been collected. The short film is now available on the Croydon website.



Clean Green Croydon Cabinet Member Bulletin Councillor Stuart Collins October 2019



Letter to Secretary of State for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs

I am disappointed to report that since writing to the Secretary of State about fly-tipping in July I have still not had a reply. I sent letters to both Theresa Villiers MP and Michael Gove MP, who was in the post previously. I wrote to express my concerns about the increasing number of fly tips being seen on a national scale, the costs to local authorities in dealing with these and to suggest new ways in which this issue could be tackled.

www.croydon.gov.uk | for Croydon

Despite the lack of any response or any new initiatives from the Secretary of State Croydon will continue to tackle these issues locally. We will soon be introducing an initiative that rewards residents who supply information about fly tippers which leads to a successful prosecution.

Finally, a reminder to please report any fly tips you see via the Don't Mess with Croydon App which will create an instruction for our contractor to clear within one working day.